
MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Tallmadge Charter Township Planning Commission  
From:  Gregory L. Ransford, MPA 

Date:  September 11, 2024 
Re:  Detailing, Vinyl Wrapping, and Window Tinting Use 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Pursuant to your direction, we have reviewed all of our community ordinances regarding a 
detailing, vinyl wrapping, and or window tinting use and found that only one community 
provides for such a use. Chester Township identifies “motor vehicle detailing establishments” 
as a special use within their Neighborhood Commercial District. Chester Township does not 
define that use, but we think it is reasonable to conclude that it includes the aforementioned.  
 
This item has been scheduled for a discussion item at your September 24, 2024 meeting. If 
you have any questions, please let us know. 
 
GLR 
Planner 
 
cc: Mark Bennett, Supervisor 
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